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Soup, Bread, Study, Worship on  
Wednesdays in Lent 

 
Our Soup-n-Bread Suppers this Lenten season will be  

 February 29, March 7, 14, 21, 28 
 
 Come at 6:00 pm for a simple, but hearty meal of soup and 
bread.  Our various ministries will take a turn providing the meal on 
the 5 Wednesdays. (Thank You!)  About 6:45 we’ll have some 
study and discussion time around the tables.   
           This year we’ll watch a short DVD clip from “Biblical  
Stewardship: Our Duty and Delight” with Dr. Mark Allan Powell, 
look up some Bible passages and discuss. Then, at 7:10 we’ll move 
into the Sanctuary for a 20 minute worship service using Holden 
Evening Prayer. Come join in! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 

 

.February 22, 2012 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Imposition of Ashes and Holy Communion 

 

 

                     PARISH STAFF 
Pastor       Dennis Hickman 
Ministry Associate     Carla Bergman 
Organist      Betty Kramlich 
Choir Director      Tor Blaisdell 
Office Administrator     Christine Rice 
Youth Director      Joe Johnson 
Preschool Teacher     Laura Gorman 
Preschool Aides     Kandice Halferty & 
       Aeimee Stinson 
 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS 
THROUGH JANUARY 2012   

Officers :       
President      Jim Ayers   
Vice President      Alice Wanless 
Secretary      Sue Ayers    
 
Ministry Assignments : 
Worship & Music     Alice Wanless 
       Timothy Hurson   
Education      Lynn Blazek  
Youth       Donna Morris 
       Debbie Butler 
Congregational Life     Charlene Watterson 
       Ginny Gunderson 
Outreach      Shirley Fischer 
Property Management     Brett Koss   
Stewardship      Sue Ayers 
       Mary Aho 
          
Non-Council Positions : 
Treasurer      Min Meseck  
Financial Secretary     James Stolte 
South Property      Glenn Madsen 
Facility �Coordinator� � � � � Don Morris 
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Rise and Shine Preschool 
�
�� Rise and Shine’s annual fall registration 
begins in February for classes beginning  in  
September 2012. 
 All children who will be 3 years old (for 
the Tuesday-Thursday class) or 4 years old (for 
the Monday-Wednesday-Friday class) by  
September 1, 2012 are eligible to enroll.   
 If you or someone you know is looking 
for a quality Christian preschool in a beautiful facility, Rise and Shine 
is the place for you!  
 Please pick up a registration form from the church office, or 
call and we will mail one to you.  Contact Carla Bergman  
at 925-2844 for more information about our preschool or to visit  
a class in session.  
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God’s beloved people, 
 
 On Sunday February 19th we celebrate the Transfiguration of our 
Lord.  This is the last Sunday in the Epiphany season and Jesus’  
transfiguration is another revelation, another manifestation, another 
epiphany of who Jesus is.  Towards the beginning of the season of  
Epiphany we celebrated the Baptism of our Lord on January 8th.  At the 
baptism of Jesus, God’s voice said, “You are my Son, the beloved; with 
you I am well pleased.” Mark 1:11.  We hear very similar words from 
God as Jesus is transfigured before his disciples on the mountaintop.  
“This is my Son, the beloved; listen to him.” Mark 9:7.  Perhaps the  
emphasis is on “LISTEN TO HIM.” 
 On the mountain, God urges the disciples to listen to Jesus when 
he tells them, “The Son of Man must undergo great suffering and be  
rejected by the elders, chief priests and scribes, and be killed, and after 
three days rise again.” Mark 8:31.  Eventually, the disciples understand 
that Jesus is the suffering servant who gave his life as a ransom for many.  
Eventually the disciples understand that following Jesus is about humbly 
serving others in love and peace, but only after Jesus’ cross and  
resurrection. 
 The season of Lent begins with Ash Wednesday on February 
22nd.  On Ash Wed. we hear these words from the prophet Joel. “Return 
to the Lord, your God, for he is gracious and merciful, slow to anger, and 
abounding in steadfast love.”  Joel 2:13.  (We also sing these words  
before the reading of the gospel in Lent.)  During Lent we are encouraged 
to turn to God with our whole hearts and trust in his grace and mercy.  
The 40 days of Lent are a more penitential season of the church year, but 
do not include Sundays, which are always “little Easters: little celebra-
tions of the resurrection of Jesus.”  Why 40 days?  Jesus fasted for 40 
days in the wilderness as he withstood Satan’s temptations.  The people 
Israel wandered for 40 years in the wilderness as they learned to trust God 
and be God’s people.  Jesus died and spent about 40 hours in the tomb.  
During the 40 days of Lent we Christians are encouraged to repent of our 
sins and continually turn to God and live.  Repentance, prayer, fasting, 
worship, Bible study and works of love and charity are some of the  
disciplines of Lent. 
 In the early church, Lent was also the time when new Christians 
were prepared for baptism.  This was the catechesis (confirmation) time 
before folks were baptized on Easter Eve or early on Easter morning. 
During the season of Lent today, we journey with our Savior Jesus to  
Calvary and the cross.  We think about the extreme price Jesus paid for  
 
 
 



 

 

our sins.  We give thanks that he endured the pains of crucifixion for our 
sake.  Then, when Easter comes, we will be able to celebrate more fully the 
resurrection of our Lord and the marvelous gifts of life and salvation which 
he freely gives to us. 
 Everyone is invited to begin the season of Lent with worship at 7:00 
PM on Ash Wed, Feb 22nd.   The imposition of ashes will be offered and the 
Lord’s Supper will be celebrated.  Ashes have long been an outward sign of 
inner repentance. 
 “Return to the Lord, your God, for he is gracious and merciful, slow 
to anger, and abounding in steadfast love.” 
        
 Pastor Dennis 
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God’s Beloved People, 
 
“At once his fame began to spread throughout the surrounding region of 
Galilee.” (Mark 1:28). 
 
Our teachers during this month of Epiphany (revealings or manifestations) 
are a man with an unclean spirit, Simon’s mother-in-law, a leper, and a  
paralyzed man.  Together with the fascinated crowds who gather at each  
encounter the question is the “authority” of Jesus.  Who is this man who can 
drive out demons, lift a fever, bring cleansing, and restore the ability to 
walk?  Where does he get his power and is such power a blessing or a threat?  
How is it related to sin:  does it open or close our hearts? 
 
I hope you will take these questions seriously because they are still with us, 
though in different forms perhaps.  We’re well into the political season and 
candidates are both looking for “authority” and exercising it in legislatures.  
Our war veterans are coming home full of dark memories and some must 
find a way to give up their demons or be destroyed by them.  I don’t pass 
hospitals the same way since my brother hung within hours of death, tended 
by nurses and doctors called to be healers.  Do groups of friends still  
intervene when another brother or sister lay paralyzed by life? 
 
Power; Jesus has Power!  Power to forgive sin; Power to lift fear; Power to 
motivate friends; Power to help us distinguish between helpful and unclean 
spirits.  Power is as suspect as it has ever been and those who work to  
cultivate power are threatened by the freedom-power Jesus brings.   

 

 

Lenten Youth Nights 
 

During Lent we’ll continue our normal schedule of Wednesday Youth Nights... 
with a couple changes. First, we won’t have Youth Nights on Feb. 22 and Apr. 
4—Ash Wednesday and Holy Week. More importantly, we’re inviting middle 
school students to join the high school for the season.  
Come for Wednesday night “Bread and Soup” at 6:00 p.m. during Lent. When 
we begin catechism study and Holden worship (usually around 6:50), Youth 
are invited to a brief study and game time.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Youth Sunday School 
 
 Sunday School continues with the “re:form” curriculum, 
tackling some tough questions about the Christian faith. Every 
Sunday we’ll spend our mornings in prayer, Bible study, and  
consideration of those strange beliefs we hold as Christians. 
Some of our recent classes included “How can God be three-in-
one?”, “ Is the Holy Spirit a person or wind or fire or what?” and 
“Why did Jesus get baptized?” All Youth, sixth through twelfth 
grade (or people, including college students, who like to learn with/from 6-12 
graders) are welcome every Sunday.  
 NOTE: There will not be Sunday School on 2/19 (returning from the 
Youth retreat) 
 (For more information on the re:form curriculum, visit 
www.wearesparkhouse.org/reform.)  
 
 
 

Stay Connected 
 
 Do you want Youth updates through e-mail? If so, please e-mail Joe at 
flcyouth.eburg@gmail.com to be included on our news and events e-mail list. 
Also, FLC Youth is on the web. See what we’re up to on Facebook. Our “Fan 
page” is available at www.facebook.com/flcyouth. You do not need a  
Facebook account to see this page. However, if you do have Facebook and 
“Like” us, you can keep posted with the latest updates automatically. 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Winter Youth Retreat 
 
 By the time you read this, we may have filled all twenty spots for the 
Youth Retreat.  If you still want to go, ask to be on our wait list in case we 
have any cancelations. 
 During Presidents’ Day Weekend, FLC Youth will travel to Lazy-F 
Ranch for a couple nights away in the snow. It will be a time for play and  
worship, including running in the woods, tubing, skating, and avoiding  
snowballs. We will also sing and study as we set ourselves apart devoted to 
God and his people. We will also have a guest Bible teacher, Nate McGown, 
and music leader, Emily McGown.  
 There will be a $30/per person cost, due 2/5. We would also love one 
or two more adult chaperones. 

 4:00 Friday, February 17– 9:45 Sunday morning, February 19.  
 
 

Souper Bowl Sunday  
 
 On Sunday February 5 — “Super Bowl Sunday” — 
First Lutheran has an opportunity to join several other con-
gregations in gathering and donating funds to fight hunger. 
Youth will stand outside the sanctuary doors collecting  
donations for the “Souper Bowl of Caring.” Please bring a 

few extra dollars or healthy food to donate. All offerings will be given to 
FISH. Thrivent Financial has generously offered to match donations! 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Youth Nights are weekly times for worship, fellowship, games, and 
food — usually for high school (and college students who don’t thing we’re 
too weird to hang out with). We have three regular YNs this month — 2/1, 2/8, 
and 2/15 — and a specie all Youth YN following Bread and Soup on 2/29. 
Youth Nights last 6:30–7:30 with a shared game time with Confirmation  
students, 7:30–7:45. 
 Come spend some time together praising God and enjoying his people. 
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Such power is ours now and Jesus asks that we bear it into the world.  As  
late-winter light begins to rouse you from the dormancy of winter, I pray you 
will use your power for good.  All around us the paralyzed, the fearful, the 
sick, and the hobbled depend on us.  And don’t forget the power to forgive 
sin, both in yourself and in those who have wounded you.  By the authority of 
Jesus, this power is yours. 
 
Pastor Martin Wells 
Bishop 
msmmwells@aol.com 

 
 
 

What is Lent? 
 

It is forty days of stripping down 
to the living essentials; 

It is forty days of facing truth 
about one’s self-indulgent evasions; 

It is forty days of fellowshipping 
with Christ in the desert; 

It is forty days of rejoicing in God’s 
mercy and forgiveness. 

 
 

Refocus for Lent  
 

Give up complaining — focus on gratitude.  
Give up harsh judgments — think kind thoughts.  

Give up worry — trust God to provide.  
Give up discouragement — be full of hope.  
Give up bitterness — turn to forgiveness.  
Give up hatred — return good for evil.  

Give up anger — be more patient.  
Give up pettiness — become mature.  
Give up jealousy — pray for trust.  

Give up gossiping — control your tongue.  
Give up sin — turn to virtue.  

Give up giving up — persevere.  
 

~ Author unknown  
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Transfiguration   
 
 All over this magnificent world, God calls us to extend his 
kingdom of shalom-peace and wholeness — of justice, of goodness, of 
compassion, of caring, of sharing, of laughter, of joy, of reconciliation. 
God is transfiguring the world right this very moment through us  
because God believes in us and because God loves us.  
 What can separate us from the love of God? Nothing.  
Absolutely nothing. And as we share God’s love with our brothers and 
sisters, God’s other children, there is no tyrant who can resist us, no 
opposition that cannot be ended, no hunger that cannot be fed, no 
wound that cannot be healed, no hatred that cannot be turned into love, 
no dream that cannot be fulfilled.  
 
~ Desmond Tutu, God Has a Dream  
 
 
�

Walking with God   
 
 The essence of the Christian life is knowing God and walking 
with him. It's about sticking with him when the sky is blue and also 
when it's filled with clouds or choked with smoke. It's about walking 
with the Lord through thick and thin, and pressing on through every 
heartache and trial that happens to come our way.  
 
~ Greg Laurie  
 

 
Flowers 

 
 If you would like to donate flowers for a Sunday Worship  
Service (for a special occasion, in memory or in honor of loved ones, or 
just because you want to share nature with others) please sign up on the 
Flower Chart located on the large bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall.  
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   February 5, 2012 
       Isa 40:21-31 
        Ps. 147:1-11, 20c 

        1 Cor 9:16-23 
Mark 1:29-39 

 

 

February 12, 2012 
   2 Kings 5:1-14 
   Ps. 30 
   1 Cor 9:24-27 
   Mark 1:40-45 

 
  

 
   

                      
 

February 19, 2012 
     2 Kings 2:1-12 
     Ps. 50:1-6 
     2 Cor. 4:3-6 
     Mark 9:2-9 
  
February 26, 2012 
    Gen 9:8-17 
    Ps. 25:1-10 
    1 Peter 3:18-22 
    Mark 1:9-15   
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You are encouraged to read these in preparation for  
worship on Sunday.  “Christ in our Home” devotional  
booklets also follow these Bible readings.  Pick up your 
copy on the small table by the front doors. 
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